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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th JUNE 2006
HEADED ITEM No. 4 (d)(i)
            Report of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee Meeting 
                  of 11TH May  2006
Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 9th February 2006 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.

Traffic Calming Review 

Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented a report updating the Committee on the current status of the Traffic Calming Programme. The Committee indicated their satisfaction with the progress of this Programme.  It was the view of the Committee that in light of the Traffic Calming Request list that there was a need for a further Traffic Calming Programme.  Following discussion on this item the Committee agreed the adoption of a new Traffic Calming Programme comprising 4 schemes in each of the 5 Electoral Areas.  The selection of each scheme is to be made by the relevant Area Committee.   

School Transport

Mr. M. O’Keeffe, Senior Engineer with the aid of a slide presentation updated the Committee on the school/pupil ratio in respect of both the primary and secondary schools ( total 127)  in the Council’s administrative area.  The Committee were given details of information received from the principals of 4 selected schools on the number of pupils living within 600 metres of their respective school. The Committee were notified that the Council had applied to the DTO for funding to carry out a feasibility study on the provision of a school transport system.   It was agreed to present a further report on this item to the next meeting of the Committee. 

Anti-social Behaviour – Elimination in Transportation area
Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation informed the Committee that this issue was discussed by the Corporate Policy Group and they requested that each Committee should focus on this matter with a view to identifying measures to address this issue.

Following a discussion on the matter a number of measures were identified and it was agreed that a further report on this matter would be presented to the next meeting of the Committee.

Controlled Parking
There was a brief discussion on the control of parking which is currently operating very successfully in Lucan and the future roll out of further schemes throughout the County.  It was agreed to include this issue on the Agenda for the next meeting of the Committee.

The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.
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Councillor S. Laing

Chairperson
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